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WE’RE ALL HERE BECAUSE WE’RE NOT ALL THERE  
 

 
 Norton Colorado 

www.nortoncolorado.org              Newsletter 

March 2017 

 Upcoming 
Events 

See page 11 for the entire official 2017 
events schedule. If you have any ideas 
for the 2017 official schedule, please 
contact Eric. 
 

Mar 4 (Sat): Museum Tour TBA 

 

Mar 19 (Sun): Pub meeting at Streets of Lon-
don Pub, 1501 E. Colfax, Denver, 2 PM. 

 

April 2 (Sun): Spring Tech Day at Bob Martin's, 
11838 W. 108th Dr., Broomfield, 9 AM. 

 

 

 

Lots of open time to fill if anyone cares to lead 
a ride. Just email Eric and he will broadcast it 
to the club. 

After being presented with the President’s Award for the 4th time Jack uses his new voodoo wand to bless (or something 

like that) the Norton Club. I guess being a 4 time winner makes him a Norton High Priest with special powers. Jack is a true 

Norton legend . (Well in his own mind , at least.) 

http://www.streetsoflondondenver.com/
http://www.streetsoflondondenver.com/
http://www.nortoncolorado.org/members/bobmartin.html
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Norton Colorado Winter Banquet 

The Winter Banquet is always a highlight of the 
Norton Club’s year. Once again we were not disap-
pointed. We ate, we drank,  we made fun of our 
friends and laughed as usual. I believe a good time 
was had by all. Tony P’s set out a very nice spread of 
food, enough variety to keep everyone happy and we 
had our own private bar. 

The business portion of the evening was handled quickly with unanimous votes 
to adopt the proposed Charter which outlines how the club is run, elect Arnie 
Beckman as club president, Eric Bergman as club secretary and Charley 
Gremmels as club secretary. (Charley wasn’t present so we only have Eric’s 
word that she still wants the position. This method of electing absent mem-
bers as officers is familiar to those of us who have been in the club awhile.) 
Also on the agenda was the Parts Depot. It is a goal to have it organized and 
up and running some time this year.  

The President’s Award once again was claimed by Jack Abeyta 
who challenged the club to take this coveted prize away from 
him next year. Several members said they were up to the chal-
lenge, we’ll see how that works out. Jack also received a special 
award from Bob Martin, a voodoo priest’s magic wand and head-
ress, It is said that these items have magic powers that will 
help keep Jack’s bikes running well. He was instructed to bring 
his magic powers to all club tech sessions to wave over our 
Nortons to keep them on the road.  

As Eric is retiring from his president’s position, Arnie presented him with 
the “Big Member Award” which is given to a member who goes above and be-
yond for the good of the club. Eric’s acceptance speech offered up some 
good advice, “You don’t need to be kind, you just have to act like you’re 
kind.”  This was in reference to the fact that the club includes a wide spec-
trum of people who are not always rational, except, of course, Bob Martin. 
Big surprise there, we own and ride British motorcycles, where’s the          
rationality behind that? 

Finally, as always, we wrapped up with the traditional Gift 
Exchange. Bob Martin and Amelia Beckman emceed. Gifts 
included bottles of wine, whiskey and rum. There were 

motorcycle parts including mirrors, jumper cables, handguards and plugs 
and plug wires. Other gifts included a Norton Club calendar, a Fire TV stick 
for interfacing your TV with the internet,  a Norton model, a Norton hip 
flask, books and a chocolate 45 automatic complete with duct tape and ear 
plugs. Bob suggested it was a good gift for the married guys, chocolate for 
the wife and earplugs for the husband, not sure about the tape, use your 
imagination.  

Arnie 
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Arnie is now the club presi-
dent and that makes Amelia  

the first daughter 

Bob presenting Jack with 
his new Voodoo Wand 

Jack placing a Voodoo Charm, 
or curse (?) on those gathered 

at the banquet 

The band  

Arne presented Eric with a bottle of 

local whiskey as appreciation from the 

club for his many years of service. 

Barb and Al Slarks 
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Jack and Peggy Abeyta 
Frank Albert 
Karen Bailey and Steve Lavin 
Arnie, Stephanie and Amelia Beckman 
Eric and Suzy Bergman 
Peter Chronis 
Mike Fields and Vicky Borden 
Dennis Horgan 
John Kinlin 
James Lafler 
Mark Liu and Gerry  Molettiere  
Marc Lomax 
Bob Martin 
Bob Ohman 
Mike Powell 
Scott and Julie Robinson 
David Sheesley 
Al and Barb Slarks 
Tom and Camille Tallick 
Jay Tyne 
Denny Westervelt 
Bob Zimmerman 
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The old first couple Eric 

and Suzy, telling the new 

first lady and daughter, 

Stephanie and Amelia, 

how when Eric first took 

on the presidency his 

beard and Suzie’s hair 

were black, and wishing 

them good luck 

Scott and Julie,                           

having fun as usual. 

Hope this wine is as good 

as my usual MD 20/20. 

Must be, it has a cork. 

Stephanie, getting 

into her first lady 

role, sharing a joke 

with Jay. 

Jack and Peggy were quite 

thirsty after all those      

Norton rides 

John was brave and brought a 

date, hope we didn’t scare 

her off, she seemed very nice. 
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A pair of Bobs, Mr. Zimmerman and Mr. Ohman 

Showing off my new vest,  

thanks Mark 

Denny and James discussing  

something of grave importance 

Eric receiving an award for being a 

“Big Member” of Norton Colorado 

Vicky and Mike 

Mark and Gerry 

Peggy and Jack 
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First Presidential Communication from Arnie 
 
 

Dear Norton Colorado Members:  
 
On February 4, 2017 the Club held the annual Winter Banquet. During the business meeting portion of the 
evening the Club  voted  on some  matters and offices  that ultimately passed.  However, the matters and the 
different elected officers in reality reflect very little change in the way the Club will operate going forward. As 
you all know by now Eric Bergman did not seek reelection as Club President. I put my name forth for that 
office and to my honor my fellow Club members elected me into that position. Charley Gremmels, our long 
standing treasurer, ran again for her office and again received an overwhelming approval to continue in that 
position.  Eric Bergman will remain a Club Officer as he sought the position of Secretary and won the election 
for  that positon. I welcome Eric’s presence among the Club Officers as his long standing institutional 
knowledge and participation in Club activities will serve me well as I “learn the ropes” of Club operations and 
expectations.  As President I do not intend to deviate from the excellent leadership example Eric established 
over the last several years. Further,  I welcome input from all members on concerns regarding Club opera-
tions. 
 
Next, the Club passed a formal charter. This document appeared in the last two issues of the Newsletter and 
it passed a Club vote with no amendments or changes from that previously published version. In reality the 
Charter will not operate to make changes to the Club  on a day-to-day/ride-to-ride, basis.  It mostly memori-
alizes the manner in which the Club already operated and established procedures for replacing Officers una-
ble to serve. Importantly it created unelected positions appointed by the Officers to assist in the administra-
tive and daily operations of the Club.  The Club engages in a number of activities that require assistance and 
sometimes specialized knowledge to complete that no one person, or even a group of three, could complete 
in a timely and effective manner. We routinely rely on the variety of experience and knowledge from our 
membership to accomplish Club goals and this reality is reflected in the Charter.  Eric and I recently met to 
fill Staff Positions and once individual members affirm they will serve in those capacities that information will 
be published to Club members. Those positions include Newsletter Editor, Webmaster, Ride Coordinator, 
Swag Boss, and Parts Depot Despot.   
 
I look forward to serving the Club in the capacity of President. Over the years I have developed great admira-
tion and respect for the Club and its members and have lasting friendships among its members. I look for-
ward to the 2017 riding season with Norton Colorado.  
 
Sincerely, 
Arnie A. Beckman 
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Who is Arnie Beckman? 

 

After the Club elections at the Winter Banquet on February 4, 2017 resulting in the 
shuffling of Eric Bergman from president to secretary and placing me in the office of the 
president, I thought some members may want know a little more about me and my 
family and how we became part of Norton Colorado.  

 

I purchased and rode my first British motorcycle in 1990, a 1973 Triumph Daytona 500, a bike I still 
own today. That bike accelerated my adult interest in British bikes first sewn by my Dad who rode Triumphs 
and BSAs during my childhood. Throughout the early and mid-1990s I raced a Triumph 650 in AHRMA vin-
tage motocross open twins class and also raced a BSA Victor 441 in “classic 500” class.  I still own both of 
those bikes as well. My partner in racing, Danny Eilertson, raced a Norton P-11 in the open twins class with 
me and that bike also survived its race days and now I ride it to Norton Colorado events.  My wife Stephanie 
took over the Daytona in the early 1990s and rode it for many years. 

 

I encountered Norton Colorado riders twice before I ever joined the club. First I met Jack Abeyta at 
“Davie’s Locker”, a bar in Westminster, while riding my BSA Lightning in the early 2000s.  I instantly liked his 
personality and humor and he prompted me to download a Norton Newsletter. Not long after that encoun-
ter, while riding my BSA on highway 285 approaching Pine Junction I came upon a Norton Commando . We 
stopped at a bar and the rider introduced himself as Tim Johnson. He informed me of the club he just joined 
–Norton Colorado - and urged me to do the same. 

 

However, I did not immediately heed Jack or Tim’s well foundered advice as I did not formally join 
until late summer 2003 while attending the Kenz and Leslie motorcycle swap meet on my BSA Lightning.  At 
that meet, Ernie Fitzgerald approached me loudly questioning my taste in motorcycles and wondering aloud 
why I rode an inferior mount. Eric and some others were with him and I instantly felt like Norton Colorado 
was a club for me. I signed up. 

 

Highlights of my tenure in Norton Colorado include attending the Mancos National Rally in 2009 with 
my wife and two daughters Lillian and Amelia. My oldest daughter Lillian took her first solo minibike ride at 
the Mancos rally.  Around this time I was first elected vice president and served continuously in that position 
until this year. During my time as vice president my wife Stephanie and I planned and attended the annual 
Winter Banquet.   

 

When Eric asked me to seek the office of president I felt apprehensive, as I know the amount of effort 
Eric put into the position, much of which occurred out of the view of the membership. That he remains in the 
position of secretary will assure the membership of a seamless transition and that the club will move for-
ward towards more great times on the open roads aboard Norton motorcycles. I look forward to meeting all 
the members I do not already know and to riding with you all in the year ahead. Thank you. 

 

Sincerely, 

Arnie A. Beckman 
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Motorcycle Stuff on the web: 
 

This illustrates some of the challenges we have in balancing a Harley or British single or vertical twin (Really a single with two 
pistons). Its a tribute to some smart people that they work at all.  Bob   
https://youtu.be/dq6T5BojXc8   

 

Old cars in the Denver area! 

https://www.hagerty.com/Articles-Videos/Articles/2017/02/08/bfh-denver?
utm_source=MagnetMail&utm_medium=email&utm_term=kurtolinn@msn.com&utm_content=17%2DHagerty%20Weekly%
20News%2002%2D08%20%28HVT%29&utm_campaign=Video%3A%20Barn%20Find%20Hunter%20Denver%2C%20Best%
20Super%20Bowl%20car%20ads%20and%20our%20other%20top%20four%20stories%20of%20the%20week  

 

London Motorcycle museum 

<http://hidden-london.com/the-guide/london-motorcycle-museum/>  

 

Top 150 sales from the 2017 Las Vegas motorcycle auctions 

http://newatlas.com/top-50-sales-bonhams-2017-las-vegas-motorcycle-auction/47608/   

"Every biker hopes, that 

after he dies, his wife 

doesn't sell his bikes for 

what he told her he paid for 

them." 

Bike Show  

Foothills BMW will be having a classic 

bike show on the 25th of March. Prizes 

for top BMW, top Triumph, and top 

European/other. 

http://www.foothillsmotorcycles.com/

default.asp?

page=xListEvents&id=278014 

https://youtu.be/dq6T5BojXc8
https://youtu.be/dq6T5BojXc8
https://www.hagerty.com/Articles-Videos/Articles/2017/02/08/bfh-denver?utm_source=MagnetMail&utm_medium=email&utm_term=kurtolinn@msn.com&utm_content=17%2DHagerty%20Weekly%20News%2002%2D08%20%28HVT%29&utm_campaign=Video%3A%20Barn%20Find%20Hunter%20Denver%2C%20
https://www.hagerty.com/Articles-Videos/Articles/2017/02/08/bfh-denver?utm_source=MagnetMail&utm_medium=email&utm_term=kurtolinn@msn.com&utm_content=17%2DHagerty%20Weekly%20News%2002%2D08%20%28HVT%29&utm_campaign=Video%3A%20Barn%20Find%20Hunter%20Denver%2C%20
https://www.hagerty.com/Articles-Videos/Articles/2017/02/08/bfh-denver?utm_source=MagnetMail&utm_medium=email&utm_term=kurtolinn@msn.com&utm_content=17%2DHagerty%20Weekly%20News%2002%2D08%20%28HVT%29&utm_campaign=Video%3A%20Barn%20Find%20Hunter%20Denver%2C%20
https://www.hagerty.com/Articles-Videos/Articles/2017/02/08/bfh-denver?utm_source=MagnetMail&utm_medium=email&utm_term=kurtolinn@msn.com&utm_content=17%2DHagerty%20Weekly%20News%2002%2D08%20%28HVT%29&utm_campaign=Video%3A%20Barn%20Find%20Hunter%20Denver%2C%20
https://www.hagerty.com/Articles-Videos/Articles/2017/02/08/bfh-denver?utm_source=MagnetMail&utm_medium=email&utm_term=kurtolinn@msn.com&utm_content=17%2DHagerty%20Weekly%20News%2002%2D08%20%28HVT%29&utm_campaign=Video%3A%20Barn%20Find%20Hunter%20Denver%2C
http://hidden-london.com/the-guide/london-motorcycle-museum/
http://hidden-london.com/the-guide/london-motorcycle-museum/
http://newatlas.com/top-50-sales-bonhams-2017-las-vegas-motorcycle-auction/47608/
http://newatlas.com/top-50-sales-bonhams-2017-las-vegas-motorcycle-auction/47608/
http://www.foothillsmotorcycles.com/default.asp?page=xListEvents&id=278014
http://www.foothillsmotorcycles.com/default.asp?page=xListEvents&id=278014
http://www.foothillsmotorcycles.com/default.asp?page=xListEvents&id=278014
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Old age ain't for wimps 
 

Close to home for some of us?  I sure hope not. 

 
Two  medical students were walking along the street when they saw an old  man 

Walking with his legs spread apart. 
  

He  was stiff-legged and walking slowly. 
 

 One  student said to his friend: 
  

"I'm  sure that poor old man has Peltry Syndrome. 
Those people walk just like  that." 

  
The  other student says: 

  
"No,  I don't think so. The old man surely has Zovitzki Syndrome. 

He walks  slowly and his legs are apart, just as we learned in class." 
 

 Since they couldn't agree they  decided to ask the old man. They approached him 
     And one of the students  said to him, 

  
"We're medical students and couldn't  help 

But notice the way you walk, but we couldn't agree on the syndrome you might have. 
Could you tell us what it is?" 

 
 The old man said, 

  
"I'll tell you, but first you tell me  what you two fine medical students think." 

  
The  first student said, "I think it's Peltry Syndrome." 

 
 The  old man said, "You thought - but you are wrong." 

 
The other student said, "I think  you have Zovitzki Syndrome." 

 
 The  old man said, "You thought - but you are wrong." 

 
So they asked him, "Well, old  timer, what do you have?" 

 
The old man said, "I thought it  was GAS - but I was wrong, too!" 
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He who shall not be named has been 
riding his Norton. Will we have a new 
President’s Award winner this 
year???? 

AGATT: All gear all the time 

She looks like she has all the gear she needs. 

Or maybe your idea of AGATT is a leather jacket 

and leather pants, also a good choice. 
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Tentative schedule for 2017 
 Feel free to contact Eric or the new ride coordinator to suggest more ideas or to volunteer to host an event 

 

Feb 4 (Sat): Winter Banquet 

 

Mar 4 (Sat): Museum Tour TBA 

 

Mar 19 (Sun): Pub meeting at Streets of London Pub, 1501 E. Colfax, Denver, 2 PM. 

 

April 2 (Sun): Spring Tech Day at Bob Martin's, 11838 W. 108th Dr., Broomfield, 9 AM. 

 

April 23 (Sun): Tea Party - host Debby Johnson 

 

May 6 (Sat): Palmer Lake Ride 

 

May 21 (Sun): Old Bike Ride 15 , hosted by Bob Ohman, Golden, 8 AM. 

 

June 4 (Sun): Big Tent BBQ hosted by Eric Bergman and Susie Saarinen, 1900 19th St., Golden, 1 PM.  

          We welcome members of the BMAC, the Rocky Mountain Chapter and the Phantom Canyon Chapter  

          of the AMCA, and all other riders of vintage motos. 

 

June 15-18 (Thu-Sun): Four Corners Rendezvous, at Mavreeso Campground, near Dolores, hosted by Steve Harris & Charley Grem-
mels. 

 

July 2 (Sun): Mt. Evans Ride, followed by brunch at David Sheesley's, 28204 Meadow Dr., Evergreen,  

          (303) 670-7258, (303) 670-7258. Start at Eric Bergman's, 1900 19th St., Golden at 9 AM. 

 

July (TBA): INOA Rally, Buena Vista, VA 

 

July 15-16 (Sat-Sun): Century Ride 

 

July 29 (Sat): Shop Tour (3-4 Brit-bike shops) 

 

Aug 5-6 (Sat-Sun): Wimpy Campout, hosted by Jamie & Michelle Jones,  10800 S. Oehlmann Ave., Conifer. 

 

Aug 20 (Sun): Breakfast Ride hosted by Jim and Marti Fisher, 1374 Greening Ave., Erie, 11 AM. 

 

Sept 8-10 (Fri-Sun): Up The Poudre Without A Paddle at Archer's Poudre River Resort, west of Fort Collins. 

 

Sept 17 (Sun): English Motoring Conclave, Oak Park, Arvada. 

 

Sept 30 (Sat): Open Garage at Al & Barb Slarks', 6299 Sunshine Canyon Dr., Boulder, 11 AM. 

 

Oct 15 (Sun): Plains Ride, hosted by Scott & Julie Robinson, 1711 E. 83rd Pl., Denver, 9 AM. 

 

Oct 29 (Sun): Fall Tech Day - host TBA 

 

Nov : Sat night 7:30 DU Hockey game outing! (Date TBA) 

 

Dec 3 (Sun): Pub meeting 

 

Jan 1, 2018 (Mon): New Year’s Day Ride 

 

Jan 14, 2018 (Sun): Pub meeting 

http://www.streetsoflondondenver.com/
http://www.nortoncolorado.org/members/bobmartin.html
http://www.nortoncolorado.org/obr/OBR15.html
http://www.nortoncolorado.org/members/bobohman.html
http://www.nortoncolorado.org/members/ericbergman.html
http://www.nortoncolorado.org/members/susansaarinen.html
http://www.bmacinc.com/
http://www.rockymountainamca.com/
http://www.phantomcanyonchapteramca.webs.com/
http://www.antiquemotorcycle.org/
http://www.rockymountainrec.com/camp/sanjuan/mavreeso.htm
http://www.nortoncolorado.org/members/charleygremmels.html
http://www.nortoncolorado.org/members/charleygremmels.html
http://www.nortoncolorado.org/members/davidsheesley.html
http://www.nortoncolorado.org/members/ericbergman.html
http://www.nortoncolorado.org/members/jamiejones.html
http://www.nortoncolorado.org/members/jimfisher.html
http://www.poudreriverresort.com/
http://www.thecoloradoconclave.com/
http://www.nortoncolorado.org/members/alslarks.html
http://www.nortoncolorado.org/members/scottrobinson.html
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Membership 

Membership in Norton Colorado is open to 
anyone, regardless of whether they own a 
Norton, or any motorcycle whatsoever. 

 

Dues are $20/ year individual, $22 for a 
couple or family unit, payable to "Norton 
Colorado" and sent to the Treasurer, 
whose contact information is listed on the 
last page of this newsletter. 

 
The list printed in this newsletter is the offi-
cial membership, as understood by the 
Newsletter Editor on the date of publication 
of the newsletter. Please let me know if I 
have made an error. 

 

The membership year begins with 

the Winter Banquet in February. New mem-
bers who join after August 1 are credited 
with membership for the following year. 
 

Club Events 

Many events have been scheduled for 

the 2017 season, usually about 2 per 

month. Participation in these events will 

be counted for the President's Award. 

Events may be added, dropped, or re-

scheduled through the year. The sched-

ule can be found in this newsletter or 

check the schedule on the club website: 

http://www.nortoncolorado.org/

meetings.html 

Prez Points Standings 
Top 10 (2016): 

                                points, events, solo rides 

Jack Abeyta           87      18        9       

Peggy Abeyta        71      16        3 

Scott Robinson      69     15        9 

James Lafler        52        9     22 

Mike Fields        50       11       6 

Debbie Johnson     47       10     15 

Bob Martin        41       17        0 

Rick Black               40      10         0 

Denny Westervelt    38       10       8 

Eric Bergman          33       17       0 

 

 

 

 

Western Slope Riders 

Many Norton Colorado members live in the 
western part of the state, and finally have 
noticed that it’s I inconvenient to ride 500 
miles for High Tea on the Front Range. 
Said members have formed a loose  
confederation known as the Western Slope 
Riders, and are having their own High Tea 
and other fun times. 

 
All Norton Colorado members are welcome 
at these Western Slope events, so if you 
city kids want to find out what the shoe 
feels like on the other foot, plan to ride out 
and join the Western Slope contingent. 
 

Contact: Charley Gremmels and Steve 
Harris 970-946-1960.  

NoNortons@gmail.com for info on up-
coming WSR events 

http://www.nortoncolorado.org/meetings.html
http://www.nortoncolorado.org/meetings.html
mailto:NoNortons@gmail.com
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Credits: Thanks to Arnie Beckman,  Eric Bergman,  King 
Browne, Peter Chronis, Dennis Horgan, James Lafler, Bob 
Martin, Bob Ohman and Greg Ray for their contributions to 
this newsletter. 
I also want to say thanks to others who sent me things I will 
use in  future editions. 

Current Occupants 

Officers 

President 
Arnie Beckman (303) 733-4239 

arniebeckmanp11@gmail.com 
 

 

Secretary 
Eric Bergman (303) 278-7445 

onenorton@gmail.com 

 
Treasurer 

Charley Gremmels 

1832 Forest Ave.,Durango,CO81301 

(970) 259-1302 

NoNortons@gmail.com 

 

Staff 
 

Ride Coordinator 

Jack Abeyta  (303) 426-0594 

abeytaa@aol.com 

Swag Boss 

Jim Fisher (303) 828-0114 

jfisher@coloradogroup.com 

 

Newsletter Editor 

Scott Robinson (303)287-6580 

mister.r@comcast.net 
 

Parts Depot Despot 
Bob Ohman (303)570-9333 

reohman@att.net 

 

Webmaster 
David Sheesley  (303)674-1114 

dks@davivsheesley.com 

Norton Colorado 

1900 19th Street 

Golden, CO  80401 

1951  

International 

1957 Norton displayed 
at the Peterson Museum 

mailto:arniebeckmanp11@gmail.com
mailto:onenorton@gmail.com
mailto:onenorton@gmail.com
mailto:abeytaa@aol.com
mailto:onenorton@gmail.com
mailto:mister.r@comcast.net
mailto:reohman@att.net

